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Dear [informal salutation],


At the Center for Companion Animal Health, we are tackling some 
of the toughest medical problems cats face throughout their lives. 


Our Feline Endowment, and supporters like you, have been pivotal to this work, helping us research, diagnose and develop 
treatments for diseases like feline infectious peritonitis (FIP) and many others. We also helped the Koret Shelter Medicine 
Program implement the Million Cat Challenge nationwide, which so far has saved some two million shelter cats from  
euthanasia.


We now have 46 active research projects dedicated to  
improving cat health. Two of our current studies look at helping  
the most vulnerable of all cats, orphaned shelter kittens, with  
infectious upper respiratory disease (IURD) and diarrhea, both  
common life-threatening problems.


IURD often results from exposure to the feline herpes virus (FHV-1) in 
the shelter environment. The disease manifests in the lungs and eyes, 
where it can cause corneal ulcers leading to eye removal. Researchers at 
CCAH are testing an antiviral drug called Famciclovir that reduces the 
duration and severity of IURD-associated eye disease in kittens,  
improving their chances for a long normal life.


Like IURD, diarrhea is common in shelter kittens. There is limited  
information regarding its causes, and standard treatments are often  
ineffective. Administering antibiotics can be risky because they can  
actually make the diarrhea worse and cause antibiotic resistance. Drs. 


Stanley Marks and Karen Vernau are conducting a clinical trial determining the different causes of diarrhea and testing a 
probiotic that can be used as an alternative to antibiotics leading to a safe, cost-effective therapy in kittens with this illness.


You can help us develop medical breakthroughs like these that create a healthier, happier world for the 
animals we love so much. Join us and support the incredible, dedicated researchers at the Center for Companion Animal 
Health today.


Sincerely,


Michael S. Kent, MAS, DVM, DACVIM, DACVR
Director, Center for Companion Animal Health


P.S.	� Please support our important research today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/CCAHwinter. Or, if you are considering a 
legacy gift to help animals, please call (530) 752-7024.


CENTER FOR COMPANION ANIMAL HEALTH
SCHOOL OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
ONE SHIELDS AVENUE  |   DAVIS,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/ccah
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Two of our current studies look at helping the 
most vulnerable of all cats, orphaned shelter 
kittens, with common life-threatening problems.








Dear [informed salutation],


Rose, a 27-year-old Thoroughbred mare, has been with the Center 
for Equine Health (CEH) for nearly 20 years. A valued member  
of our teaching herd, she offers our veterinary students and  
residents the opportunity to study and work with older horses.  
A 2015 survey by the National Animal Health Monitoring System 
reported that 11.4% of horses in the United States are older than 
20 years of age, meaning that veterinarians are increasingly  
challenged with the specialized care of an aging equine population.


When Rose began to have problems eating, losing weight as a result, we were determined 
to address the cause. It turned out Rose had developed a painful dental condition called 
equine odontoclastic tooth resorption and hypercementosis, or EOTRH, a commonly  
recognized but poorly characterized disease in middle-aged and older horses.


The underlying cause of EOTRH remains elusive, and at present, the only therapeutic 
option is extraction of affected teeth. Rose underwent successful surgery to have her upper 
incisors removed, and she is now enjoying good health. However, Rose will require special 
pelleted feed for the rest of her life, which incurs extra costs for the center.


The Center for Equine Health has supported research, led by Drs. Verena Affolter and 
Nicola Pusterla, to learn more about how EOTRH develops. A greater understanding of 


the underlying mechanisms of EOTRH could enable advances in dental care for older horses and may aid the development of 
future treatments.


Teaching herd horses like Rose provide valuable learning opportunities to students, residents and researchers. Your gift 
to CEH makes a difference in providing long-serving horses like Rose the excellent care they deserve. Your 
support facilitates our mission to advance the health, welfare, performance and veterinary care of horses through teaching 
and research. Our horses, and all of us at the Center for Equine Health, appreciate your generosity!


Sincerely,


 
Carrie Finno, DVM, DACVM, PhD
Director, Center for Equine Health 


Thank you for helping us provide outstanding care for the Center for Equine Health horses by giving to the Teaching Herd 
Fund today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/TeachingHerdFund. If you are considering a legacy gift to help animals in need, 
please call (530) 752-7024.


center for equine health
William R.  Pritchard Veterinary Medical Teaching Hospital
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/ceh
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The dramatic effect of aging 
on horse teeth.


Older horses like Rose offer an opportunity for  
students, residents and researchers to learn more 
about an important equine demographic.
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Dear [Informal Salutation],


While our School of Veterinary Medicine 
sets the gold standard of animal care today, 
we are also considering how we will define 
it in the future.  


Our new world-class Veterinary Medical 
Center will do exactly that. It will be a center 
for healing, innovation and discovery that 
enables us to retain our commitment to our 
students while advancing animal health for 
our patients. 


We are deeply grateful for the profound 
impact you have already made on the 
School of Veterinary Medicine. Your support 
has enabled us to hold tuition and fees 
stable for eight years, increase student 
scholarships to record levels and lower 
our students’ debt. You have also helped 
us discover the latest health advances for 
animals and people alike.


Building a new Veterinary Medical Center is 
crucial to the current and future success of 
our students and the health of our beloved 


patients. Join us again by giving today.


Sincerely,


Michael D. Lairmore, DVM, PhD 
Diplomate ACVP & ACVM 
Dean and Distinguished Professor


give.ucdavis.edu/go/
SupportOurFuture


“Together, we will set a new standard of 
excellence in veterinary medicine, innovation 


and discovery. Please join us as we achieve 
transformational impact in veterinary care—


patient by patient and on a global scale.”


-  MICHAEL D. LAIRMORE, DEAN AND DISTINGUISHED 
PROFESSOR, UC DAVIS SCHOOL OF VETERINARY MEDICINE








Dear [Informal Salutation],


Many of our nation’s most vulnerable animals depend on the care 
of shelters. At the Koret Shelter Medicine Program (KSMP), we 
are committed to developing and sharing evidence-based best 
practices that keep shelter animals healthy and help them find the 
placement they deserve.


One way we do this is through our Capacity for Care 
(C4C) Bootcamp. This online training program is  
available free of charge to 20 of the some 1,500 shelters 
that participated in our Million Cat Challenge, a multiyear campaign that saved some 2 million healthy or treatable cats  
(double our original goal!) from euthanasia. We hope to offer the program to more shelters in coming years.


The six-week C4C Bootcamp encapsulates lessons learned from the Million 
Cat Challenge as well as Koret’s 17 years of pioneering work in shelter  
medicine, which includes hundreds of shelter consultations, research and 
published studies. Through videos, homework and consultation sessions 
with Koret’s experts, participants learn state-of-the-art best practices to 
improve their shelter’s operations.


“The C4C bootcamp has been a game-changer for how we operate,” said Keri 
Fennell, director of shelter services at Marin Humane in Novato, Calif. “We 
have made some major changes, and many more are in the works. Already 
we’ve been able to reduce our puppies’ length of stay and double 
the number of puppies we’re able to take in from partnering  
shelters in the Central Valley.”


The Capacity for Care Bootcamp is a great example of how the KSMP shares knowledge that improves the lives of shelter 
animals across the country. Through innovation and veterinary science, we can do even more—but we need your support.


Sincerely,


Dr. Kate Hurley
DVM, MPVM
Koret Shelter Medicine Program Director 


P.S.   �Advance the wellbeing of shelter animals by giving today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/KoretShelter.  
Or, call (530) 752-7024 if you are considering a legacy gift.


SCHOOL OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
ONE SHIELDS AVENUE  |   DAVIS,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu
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Staff members of the “C4C Bootcamp Posse” 
at Marin Humane: “It has reinvigorated me in 
my work,” said Keri Fennell (3rd from left).


This puppy found a home faster due to improved 
practices learned in Koret’s Capacity for Care 
Bootcamp.








Dear [Informal Salutation],


Dr. Josh Stern, a veterinary cardiologist and geneticist, noticed 
an alarming trend in golden retriever patients at our hospital. The 
dogs were developing a dangerous form of heart disease called 
Dilated Cardiomyopathy (DCM). As a researcher into the genetics 
of cardiac disease in purebred dogs, Stern knew well that DCM can 
be genetic—just not in golden retrievers. 


DCM is a disease of the heart muscle that can cause congestive 
heart failure or sudden cardiac death. While some dog breeds are genetically predisposed to having DCM, any dog can  
develop it if their food doesn’t contain sufficient Taurine, an essential amino acid.


Stern noticed all the golden retrievers suffering from DCM were being fed 
similar brands of food that were grain free, or derived their protein from 
non-traditional sources. In collaboration with our nutrition department,  
Dr. Stern is studying if this is the cause of this spike in heart disease.


In the meantime, to prevent dogs across the country from acquiring diet- 
related DCM, Stern helped to alert the veterinary cardiology community and 
the Federal Drug Administration (FDA) who has since put out advisories 
warning pet owners about similar foods.


At the Center for Companion Animal Health (CCAH) our researchers have 
performed many nutrition studies that monitor and test the safety of  


commercially available foods. We invest in this research  because it is essential to helping animals like yours maintain long 
healthy lives. That is why I ask for your gift today. 


You could help us develop medical breakthroughs that create a healthier, happier world for the animals we 
love so much. Join us and support the incredible, dedicated researchers at the Center for Companion Animal Health today.


Sincerely,


Michael S. Kent, MAS, DVM, DACVIM, DACVR
Director, Center for Companion Animal Health 


P.S.	� Our dedicated faculty researchers help ensure the food our pets eat is truly healthy for them. Please support this  
important work today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/CCAHFall. Or, if you are considering a legacy gift to help animals, 
please call (530) 752-7024.


center for companion animal health
school of veterinary medicine
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/ccah
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Stephanie Ryan DVM ’21 with Mango.


Dr. Josh Stern is studying the connection between 
Canine DCM and certain trendy dog foods. 








Dear [informal salutation],


Honesto, a 6-year-old Lusitano-Arabian cross gelding, holds a 
special place in history: He is the first horse to have had a sinus 
tumor removed using an image-guided navigation system from 
human medicine.


This groundbreaking procedure was made possible through a 
partnership between Dr. Larry Galuppo ’88 DVM ’90, chief of the 
Equine Surgery and Lameness Service at UC Davis Veterinary 


Medical Teaching Hospital, and 
Dr. George Domb, MD, an ear, 
nose and throat doctor who specializes in human sinus surgery.


The innovation was needed because the tumor was located directly in front of the horse’s 
brain, encroaching on the eye socket. Surgeons were able to identify the precise position 
of their instruments on a CT scan at every moment, allowing them to avoid damaging the 
brain or eye.


“He’s one tough horse,” Dr. Galuppo said of Honesto, who was sent home wearing a drain-
age tube through which owner Angela Langen could flush his sinuses. He only needed the 
tube for one week, and after two weeks, his skin staples were removed.


“Dr. Galuppo said I could ride him at a walk,” Angela noted. “He had so much energy at his 
first trail ride. It was amazing!”


Meanwhile, Dr. Galuppo and Dr. Domb are planning further discussions about translating 
human sinus treatments to veterinary medicine.


Help us keep making history as we provide the most advanced procedures and life-saving care for your beloved animals. Your 
gift of any amount makes a difference! Please join us by giving today.


Sincerely,


 
 
Dr. Jane E. Sykes BVSc (Hons) PhD
Diplomate, American College of Veterinary Internal Medicine
Chief Veterinary Medical Officer
Professor of Small Animal Internal Medicine
University of California, Davis, Veterinary Medical Teaching Hospital


P.S.	� Help our wonderful LargeAnimal Clinic save and improve lives each day by making a gift at give.ucdavis.edu/go/
LargeAnimal. Considering a legacy gift to help animals in need? Call (530) 752-7024.


LARGE Animal Clinic
William R.  Pritchard Veterinary Medical Teaching Hospital
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/hospital/ large-animal
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A drainage tube allowed 
Angela to flush Honesto’s 
sinuses.


Owner Angela Langen is riding Honesto again after 
UC Davis equine surgeons teamed with a physician 
to remove a sinus tumor.








Dear [informal salutation],


When Trish Brandt-Robuck and Chuck Robuck’s beloved llama 
Bella passed away, they wanted to honor her indomitable spirit 
and incredible ability to provide comfort to others in need. 


Many years ago, Bella lost one of her hind legs in an accident and 
became one of the first llamas to have a prosthetic leg. With her 
prosthesis, Bella become a shining example of how innovative 
rehabilitation efforts can give an animal a new lease on life.


As a member of the Gold Country Amputee Support Group, Bella provided comfort to 
fellow amputees at events throughout California. In 2017, she also received the Placer 
SPCA Hero Award for those who have demonstrated the power and compassion of the 
human-animal bond. 


To support other large animals in need, the Robucks donated a stall at our 
future Veterinary Medical Center in Bella’s memory. When completed, our new 
Veterinary Medical Center will be a world-class facility that will educate the next genera-
tion of veterinarians and specialists, provide new discoveries that will advance animal and 
human medicine, and amplify our abilities to care for cherished animals like Bella. 


Your support for so many areas of our School of Veterinary Medicine over the 
years has made an important difference to our students and to patients like 
Bella who needed innovative care. That is why we ask for your continued support  
today as we build one of the most technologically advanced veterinary facilities in the world.


No matter the size, every gift to the new Veterinary Medical Center puts us one step closer to providing our patients with the 
best care available. Join us today! 


P.S.	� The Robucks donated a stall at our future Veterinary Medical Center named in memory of their beloved llama Bella. 
Join them in supporting our new world-class facility by giving today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/youmakeanimpact. 
Considering a legacy gift to help animals in need? Call (530) 752-7024.


School of Veterinary Medicine
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu
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Function and fashion: Bella’s 
prosthetic had a chic leopard 
design.


Bella got a new lease on life as one of the first llamas 
to receive a prosthetic leg.








Dear [informal salutation],


When an orphaned puppy dubbed “Cowboy” arrived at the Helen 
Woodward Animal Center in Rancho Santa Fe, his heartbeat was 
so irregular that vet techs could feel a rumble simply by placing 
their hands on his tiny chest.


The terrier blend was diagnosed with a rare, high grade heart 
murmur caused by an improperly formed heart valve. With his 
condition life-threatening, Cowboy was taken to the UC Veterinary 
Medical Center-San Diego (UCVMC-SD).


There Cowboy underwent a state-of-the-art surgery in which a balloon specifically made 
for a dog of his size was inserted into the heart valve and then inflated to open up the valve 
and ease the blood flow.


“Cowboy’s valve was thicker and harder than expected, causing a few challenges,” said 
cardiologist Dr. Joao Orvalho. “But overall the surgery went very well and Cowboy’s heart 
valve is expanding nicely.”


Cowboy is expected to live a long and healthy life, though he will remain on heart and 
blood pressure medication. Best of all, Cowboy has found a loving forever home. “He was 
adopted and lives in a beautiful house with tons of property to run and play on,” said  
Jessica Gercke of the Helen Woodward Animal Center.


Cowboy’s life-saving procedure was made possible by generous donors. Your support allows UCVMC-SD to save and improve 
the lives of our beloved companion and service animals. In particular, your gifts will help the center purchase equipment 
needed for its growing, state-of-the-art cardiology service.


Help us achieve our mission to provide groundbreaking procedures and life-saving care to the animals you love by  
supporting UCVMC-SD today. Join us!


Sincerely,


Larry D. Cowgill, DVM, PhD, DACVIM
Director, UCVMC-SD 


P.S.	� Please support our wonderful San Diego satellite office by giving today at give.ucdavis.edu/Go/SanDiegoClinic.  
If you are considering a legacy gift to help animals in need, please call (530) 752-7024.


UC Veterinary Medical Center, San Diego 
school of veterinary medicine
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/ucvmc_sd
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Innovative surgery saved 
Cowboy’s life.


Happy and healthy—and off to his forever home.








Dear [informal salutation],


To see little Ethel frolic today, you’d never know that the two-
year-old Yorkshire terrier recently was in danger of losing a limb. 
Ethel’s owner turned to the UC Davis Small Animal Clinic for help, 
and calls the pioneering surgery that preserved the dog’s right 
front leg a “miracle.”


Two previous surgeries had failed to heal Ethel’s broken right 
ulna and radius, and several veterinary surgeons recommended 
amputation. Then Ethel’s owner, MaryAnn Lawson, heard about 
an effective new surgery at UC Davis veterinary hospital.


Dr. Amy Kapatkin, with the Orthopedic Surgery Service, is proficient in a procedure that 
involves regrowing bone with the use of bone morphogenetic protein (BMP). The surgery 
has been performed at UC Davis since 2012.


In Ethel’s case, Dr. Kapatkin thought there was only a 1% chance to save her leg. Although 
BMP grows bone effectively, the bone needs to be stabilized with a bone plate, and Ethel 
had likely lost too much bone to hold one.


Against all odds, the procedure was successful—and at her three-month check-up, Ethel 
was running on her healed leg.


“I’m proud to be part of what UC Davis is doing with this technology,” said MaryAnn. 
“Ethel has been such a blessing to us. She’s our little miracle!”


Your gift, at any amount, helps us achieve “miracles” every day as we provide pioneering procedures and life-saving care to 
your beloved animals. Please join us in making a difference in the lives of all animals by giving today!


Sincerely,


Dr. Jane E. Sykes BVSc (Hons) PhD
Diplomate, American College of Veterinary Internal Medicine
Chief Veterinary Medical Officer
Professor of Small Animal Internal Medicine
University of California, Davis, Veterinary Medical Teaching Hospital


P.S.	� Help our wonderful Small Animal Clinic save and improve lives each day by making a gift at give.ucdavis.edu/go/
SmallAnimal. Considering a legacy gift to help animals in need? Call (530) 752-7024.


Small Animal Clinic
William R.  Pritchard Veterinary Medical Teaching Hospital
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/hospital/small -animal
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Ethel’s leg immediately after 
surgery. The white area 
under the middle of the plate 
shows the CRM (compression 
resistant matrix, or scaffold) 
saturated with BMP.


Ethel is mobile once again after UC Davis veterinary 
orthopedic surgeons overcame 1% odds to regrow 
her leg bones and save her leg.








Dear [informal salutation],


When Kevin, a 3-year-old domestic longhair cat, was attacked  
by a neighbor dog, his owner Natalia Caceres raced him to the 
nearest emergency room, desperate for help. His broken jaw 
would require surgery as soon as possible.


After a rapid referral to the Dentistry and Oral Surgery Service at 
the UC Davis veterinary hospital, Kevin underwent a cone beam 
CT scan to determine the extent of his maxillofacial injuries in advance of a complex surgery. The initial scan helped the 
clinicians plan a surgical approach to repair Kevin’s broken mandible. Faculty member Dr. Boaz Arzi and resident Dr. Armeti 
Aghashani used a titanium plate and screws to stabilize Kevin’s jaw. The surgical team also had to extract a fractured tooth, 
close the open wounds in Kevin’s mouth, and place a wire around his intermandibular joint. Post surgery, Kevin received 
a second CT scan to obtain postoperative images. Natalia was happy to learn they showed positive results and an excellent 
prognosis for Kevin.


Phase I of our future Veterinary Medical Center includes an 
All Species Imaging Center—pivotal to all clinical  
specialties—that will be centrally located to serve all patients, 
large and small. The All Species Imaging Center will be 
staffed by the largest veterinary diagnostic team in 
the world and will be at the cutting edge of detecting, 
diagnosing and treating disease and trauma.


Your support for so many areas of our School of Veterinary 
Medicine over the years has made an important difference to 
our students and to patients like Kevin who needed  
emergency care. That is why we ask for your continued 
support today as we build one of the most  
technologically advanced veterinary facilities in the 
world.


No matter the size, every gift to the future Veterinary Medical Center puts us one step closer to providing our patients with 
the best care available. Join us today! 


P.S.	� Join us in supporting our new world-class facility by giving today at give.ucdavis.edu/go/youmakeanimpact.  
If you are considering a legacy gift to help animals in need, please call (530) 752-7024.


School of Veterinary Medicine
One Shields Avenue  |   Davis,  CA 95616
(530 752-7024)  |   www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu
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Natalia and Kevin with members of the Dentistry and Oral 
Surgery Service
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Dear [informal salutation],


This fall we proudly welcomed our School’s 


72nd class—the class of 2023. They are an 


extraordinary group of men and women who 


have pursued their dreams to study veterinary 


medicine with years of hard work. In that way 


they greatly resemble you and your class.


Because of our donors’ generosity, UC Davis is 


one of the few veterinary schools where average 


student debt is decreasing. We still have work to 


do, though. As a member of our esteemed Rose 
Circle, you can make a difference for today’s 
students by helping ease their financial burden.


Renewing your support ensures students from 


a rich diversity of backgrounds can enter the 


profession—and, after graduation, pursue 


research and academic opportunities that 


will help them grow professionally, advance 


veterinary medicine and ultimately benefit our 


world.


Help us continue to shape the future of our 


profession by giving to the Rose Circle today.


Warm regards,


Michael Lairmore, DVM, PhD 
Dean and Distinguished Professor 
School of Veterinary Medicine


give.ucdavis.edu/go/RenewRoseCircle 


“As a graduate, you know at the very heart
of our School is a student, patient and client


experience that combines a world-class
education, compassionate health care and


innovative research. That is how we have
positively shaped veterinary medicine for


decades and retained our national and
global rankings.” -  DEAN MICHAEL LAIRMORE


Shown above, Sean Gadsen DVM ’21 with Lucy. 





